




4/17/23, 7:49 PM Gmail - Re: [External]Fwd: [External]Fwd: Neighborhood Watch and Kids at Play Signs

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/? k=36054de91d&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-a:r2987503547702725026%7Cmsg-a:r48346957866541039… 3/4

Thank you for your assistance on clarifying what is and is not allowed.  

 

Mike

 

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: @meadowcrestnampa.com>
Date: Tue, Mar 28, 2023 at 2:31 PM
Subject: RE: [External]Fwd: Neighborhood Watch and Kids at Play Signs
To: M ke Williams 

 

Hello ,

 

To provide additional detail, I spoke with  on the phone this morning and provided specific information at his
request.

 

The “Speed Hump” signs are within our Meadowcrest Subdivision, we have three of them, locations are Skylar,
Foxglove, and Coneflower and are placed as pictured here. Our neighborhood will have young children playing for
many years to come as we are in a family neighborhood.

 

 

Thank you for your time!
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a. When we were discussing the possibility of adding the “kids at play” signs in the 

neighborhood I reached out to the city to see if the HOA was allowed to use the existing 
road sign poles to mount the signs to.  According to , Nampa Transportation 
Engineer Manager, the answer is no.  All signs mounted to those signs must be city 
owned except for neighborhood watch signs.  Neighborhood watch signs must be 
approved by the police department.  After police department approval, the HOA would 
purchase the signs and then the city would install them.  
 

b.  went on to say they do not allow the signs to be installed within the city’s right of 
way (he cited various reasons), which could possibly mean they would not even allow 
the HOA to install their own poles within the easement area.  I did not follow up on that 
question though.   

 
c. Not sure if free standing signs would be permitted.  If so, who would be responsible for 

putting them out and taking them down prior to and after sweeping day? 
 

3. As far as violations go, how will it be determined who the violation will belong to?  Just 
because a car is parked in front of or next to a particular house does not necessarily mean that 
it belongs to the owners of that house.   

 
Good discussion at the meeting tonight.   did a great job transcribing the questions/discussions 
in the room for the “zoomers”.  Perhaps the Board could invest in a conference room microphone to 
better pick up the room discussion for the people attending remotely for the Annual meeting?  Also 
external speakers so the people in the room can better hear the zoomers.  Just a suggestion. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Mike Williams 
Technology Administrator 
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